CADS-NCD BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETING
Saturday, November 6th, 2010

 CADS-NCD BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETING
Thursday, October 6th, 2016
Attendees: Bernie Simpson, Theresa Arsenault, David Farough, James Dicks, Jeff Boucher, Tom Abernethy, Allan Braun, Deb Blimkie, Martin Bourgon, Alex MacPherson and Heather Scott
Regrets: Chantal Fowler, Philip Cassidy and Mike Rochette

	Agenda Items
	Discussion
	Action 

	1. Welcome All – Invitation to add Agenda items

	Bernie opened the meeting at 17:38 and welcomed two new committee members; Martin Bourgon (Edelweiss rep) and Alex MacPherson (WSC rep).

Items to add to agenda:
Appointment of a new TC chair
Date to be decided for St. Saveur trip

	Tom to update CADS-NCD BOD contact list

	2. Approve minutes from Meeting of May 12th , 2016
	Bernie circulated the modified minutes, from May 12th, 2016 meeting in advance.
	Deb motioned the minutes be accepted. Allan seconded. Motion approved 


	3. Financial Report 
	Tom submitted the financials in advance of the meeting.

Tom reviewed the draft 2015-2016 BDO Financial  Report (July 2015 through June 2016) to be submitted to BDO. Tom advised BDO conducted their financial review in line with the legal financial requirements for non-profits. He suggested that the Board accept it as presented.

He explained funding arrangements for  WSC – and rationale for about $3,000 being reflected in the income statement for WSC as “deferred income” to be used in their 2016-17 clinic .



Tom reviewed the CADS-NCD balance sheet and Income statement as of 30th June 2016 advising finances are in good fiscal shape, and rollover income for programs put them in good shape for their 2016/2017 budgets.


	Tom motioned BDO Financial Report for the 2015-16 be accepted as presented
James seconded.
Motion carried.
Tom to submit final copy of financials from July 2015 – June 2016 to BDO.

Once the BDO financial report is finalized, Jim to post it and the CADS-NCD financials on website.

Tom motioned the financials (balance sheet and income statement) be accepted as presented.
Allan seconded.
Motion approved.

	Meal & Break
	Bernie moved to break for dinner 17:58

	

	3.	Financial Report  cont.
	Tom presented his report “CADS-NCD
Financial considerations for 2016-17” to the Board, and explained he had gathered input from Bernie, Jim, Jeff and Heather who are part of an Ad Hoc Finance Committee. The Board was asked to consider the report and make a decision on how best to manage 2015/2016 surpluses, a reserve fund, and using square and e-transfers instead of cheques.

Bernie made it clear that NCD always has and always will allocate money where it was needed.

The Board decided on having one NCD reserve fund instead of each program having an individual reserve fund.

Everyone was happy to use square or e-transfers as a payment option.

	Theresa proposed the motion in favour of one CADS-NCD reserve fund.
Deb seconded.
[bookmark: _GoBack]Motion approved.










	4. Budget Preparations
	Tom advised that he has the Pakenham Budget shared prior to the meeting and a budget for TC. He requested all other programs provide him their budgets by the third week of October. He will work bilaterally with program coordinators to finalize them. CADS – NCD Board is required to approve the budgets before the Annual General Meeting (AGM) so they can be presented to membership for their approval.  This may require an e-meeting prior to the Nov 2, 2016 AGM.

Tom indicated that these would be similar to last year, with Malcolm possibly coming in with a higher TC budget due to incidental fees.

The only courses offered for free are those which make the old qualifications equivalent to the new requirements. Allan questioned whether programs should budget for courses but tom said it should come out of CADS-NCD as training is encouraged.

Allan proposed that decisions about festival bursaries be made earlier than in previous years, for example in January.

	Programs to work with Tom to finalize 2016-17 Budgets.

	5. Long service Pins
	Tom offered access to historic records of CADS-NCD volunteers.
	Program reps to let Tom know who is eligible.


	6. Registration 2016-2017
	Tom encouraged Board members to register for CADS-NCD membership for the 2016/2017 year, before the AGM on 2nd November, 2016.

Jim said members who registered last year and who are planning to register this year would be accepted at the AGM and he informed the Board the new CADS website would be live on 07/10.

	Everyone to register for CADS-NCD membership for 2016/2017.

	7. Ski and other show updates 
	Jeff and Phil organising booth at Ski show on 22nd and 23rd October, 2016 at EY Centre 10-5pm daily.
· Requests one pager info sheets for each program
· Requests some volunteers who are willing to engage with the public

Jim said he was available and Bernie offered SWAG for display.

	Program reps to provide Jeff with one pager info sheet and recruit volunteers for Ski Show.

	8. Website Update/Blog
	Jim explained the new website was up and told everyone they could update program information.

Jeff added that Colin had a good understanding of the site and could help manage it.

	Bernie offered to take over managing volunteer info emails and Tom will forward change in Board of Directors contact information to Jim who will post it.


	9. Eastern pre-course Update
	Deb said this was in good shape.
The information is on the website and people can sign up.
	




	10. NCD-AGM Date, Nominations, and Update
	AGM to be held at St. Anthony’s on 2 November, 2016, at 17:30 for 18:00.

Jim’s key points:

· Tom and Phil up for re-election. Phil not going to stand for re-election and Tom may not either.
· Applicable info will be posted on website 21 days before AGM.
· 40 people are needed for a quorum so canvas members to get them to attend and bring in phones to call members.

Regarding WSC, Tom suggested Alex’s name stand for re-election instead of being appointed as WSC would need 10 members on a committee to officially be a program. As it stands there are 2 members.

Additionally if Tom does not stand for re-election, there would be a transition period of 3 to 5 years. Lots to take into consideration eg. legal side of Industry Canada, a clear understanding of Bingo setup and needs, and able to work with simple accounting software.
Bernie asked whether the role could be distributed to 2 or 3 people, Tom said yes.

Ideally would be good to have a participant or parent in the role.

Bernie said we could advertise on the website and Tom suggested paying someone to do it.

Discussion followed regarding incentives to encourage AGM attendance. Allan proposed a motion to have door prizes (iPad and GoPro. CADS – NCD members must attend in-person to be eligible to win the draw for the door prizes.

	Prior to or on Oct 12, 2016, Bernie to share AGM documents with Board  and Program Reps to circulate them to their members 

Allanmotioned there be door prizes at the AGM to encourage attendance.
Seconded – Jeff.
Motion approved.

Tom to purchase iPad and GoPro from Costco.





	11. Dates for “Give it a Go!” & Spinal Cord Injury Ontario; SCI had inquired last year
	Jeff reported back that the Ottawa chapter of SCI would like to do this as a fundraiser.

The proposed date is 2nd March 2017 and equipment (lots of sit skis), strong tetherers and insurance is needed.
This can be put in the calendar of events, he assumes SCI will give some money back and it will be good exposure for recruiting new participants.

	

	12. Festival 2017 –Sun Peaks; plan now, approach to funding, how much, fully fund 1,2 child skiers
	Jim SUGGESTED the festival budget should be comparable to last year.

Programs are encouraged to advertise the festival at registration and how much is available for bursaries, so that people can apply from 1st January, 2017.
Festival funding will be shown in the CADS – NCD budget on 2 November.


	

	13. National Updates: website, name change, etc.
	Jim reported back on points of discussion from the CADS National meeting.

· Do we want to hold a “carving the future” event this winter?
· New National website opens Oct 7, 2016.
· Over the next few years CADS would like to double level 3 & 4 instructors.
· National TC applications are open until 2016/10/12 (looking for NCD reps as Bruce Meredith may be stepping down).
· Snowboarding needs more scope on TC agenda.
· More diligence regarding volunteers and instructors duty of care  for skiers.
· CADS has undertaken a major branding initiative which may involve name change toalign the organization with its core values, to increase diversity, and and do away with negative connotations. There may be significant concerns and potentially cost implications.
· CADS Festival 2017 will see an increase in costs across all areas.

	

	14. Items added to the Agenda
	New TC chair rep: Bernie has accepted Mike Rochette’s resignation and Malcolm McKinley is happy to fill the position.

St Saveur trip will take place on Saturday 11th March. Co-ordinator position is vacant.
	Jeff motioned Malcolm be appointed as Chair of CADS – NCD Techiical Committee.
Seconded by Tom.
Motion approved.




	15. Round Table
	Theresa: Mt. Cascade update to follow shortly.

Martin: Happy to be on the Board and looks forward to serving on it.

Tom:
· has polo shirts for volunteers going to Ski Show, let him know gender and size.
· Suggested buying a corporate table to “Celebration of People” awards dinner ($500 for a table of 8). Perhaps send a volunteer.
· Louis and Amy received the Governor-General’s Volunteer Achievement Award.

Alex:
· Happy to be serving on the Board.
· WSC 5-10 February 2017, hoping for 40 participants, application deadline is 13th December, 2016.
· Explained possible sources of funding; will be discussed at AGM.
· Gave details of the WSC committee.

Deb:
· Reported on Calabogie.
· Will try a ski-a-thon this season.

	· Tom motioned purchasing a table for “Celebration of People” award dinner and sending a volunteer.
· Seconded by Allan.
· Motion approved.

	16. Next Meeting 
	Next meeting will be the AGM on 2 November,        2016 at 17:30 for 18:00.
Bernie closed the meeting at 20:33.
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